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A word from our Bishop dated May 22,2020…………. 
 

Dear Members and Friends of the Desert Southwest Conference,  

This afternoon, words spoken from the White House mandated that churches open this 

weekend for worship. Houses of worship were deemed “essential,” and governors of the 
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states were told to allow churches and places of worship to open this weekend. 

Our churches have always been open. Our buildings may be closed but the laity and the clergy 

of the Desert Southwest Conference have worked diligently to ensure that ministry in the 

name of Jesus Christ continues. Worship in new ways has blossomed; lives are being touched, 

and our mandate to spread the good news has never been more crucial. The Church is alive! 

The day will come when we will be safe to resume in-person worship and gatherings. We 

hope and pray for that day to come. But we are not yet ready to open our churches for in-

person worship or gatherings. This week, you received information outlining the steps we 

need to take to get ready for resuming on-site ministry. I ask you to begin the work of prepa-

ration so that when it is clear that we are safe to return to our churches, we will have done 

the necessary preparations to do so safely. You can revisit the latest update that contains the 

link to the resource that you will need. (https://dscumc.org/church-opening-guidelines/) 

In the meantime, I affirm what we already know in our hearts and have experienced in these 

days of separation from one another. The church is the body of Christ! And “in the one Spirit 

we were all baptized into one body. . and we were all made to drink of one Spirit” (I Corinthi-

ans 12:13). Sometimes, the different parts of the body may not be able to connect in person. 

That is the case of the body of Christ today. But let us remember that even if we are not pres-

ently able to be physically connected with one another, the Spirit of God connects us spiritual-

ly with one another in the name of Jesus, our Rock and Redeemer. 

With patient trust in God, who is always with us, let us hold one another and our communities 

in prayer as we continue to be the body of Christ united in hope! 

In Christ, 

Bishop Bob 



 

4 

We are getting ready to  

Welcome you back! 

Here are some pictures to see 

all the changes being made  

while you were gone…. 

Chat n chew before  

NOW  

preschool office 

Choir Room 

before  

NOW 

Large  

Meeting 

 room #1 



 

5 More pictures  on next pages …….. 

Nursery views prior to reno  2 rooms  

NOW 

One big nursery  room ready for fun with Kids! 

Classrooms before  

NOW  

New Senior High Room 
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Renovation  phase I    Continued……. 

A dark  hidden room under the steps  known 

as the bell room   

Now 

 it is the new Chat  n Chew room and also 

meeting room 

New upstairs 

 classrooms 
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Wesleyan Center  

now the new  

Library 

There is always a shady spot in the Healing Garden of the Beatitudes  and the  

Columbarium  for reflection and prayer. 
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FUMCG is proud to honor the accomplishments of the 2020 Graduates in our church  

family. Congrats to all the graduates! 

2020 High School Grads 
The Butler family would like to honor their son, Adam Butler, who is graduating 

from Mesquite High School in Gilbert and EVIT (East Valley Institute of  

Technology) with a Certificate in Coding and App Design. He was a member of 

the National Tech Honors Society (NTHS) and has been involved in Special Olym-

pics since he was 8 years old, winning numerous gold medals in  

swimming and track & field events.  Adam is pursuing a career in Game  

Development and is now Microsoft Certified. Next year he is continuing his  

education at EVIT in 3D animation and plans to attend UAT (University of  

Advancing Technology) in 2021. Congrats to Adam! 

 

 

The Johns family would like to honor their daughter,  

Katelyn Virginia Johns, who graduated from Gilbert  

Classical Academy.  Over the years Katelyn was involved in a number of activities, 

including 8 years in Girl Scouts, 4 years of Karate, the Church Children's Choir, and 

serving as an Acolyte. Katelyn has been involved in Highland Dancing since she was 5 

years old.  She has twice qualified for the Scot Dance USA National Competition and 

this last summer she placed 6th in the Sword Dance at Nationals.  In High School 

Katelyn was involved in Outdoor Club, NHS, and was on the Varsity Track team.  

Katelyn will be attending Northern Arizona University on a Lumberjack  

Scholarship.  She will be pursuing a degree in Exercise Science. Congrats Katelyn! 
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The Snyder family would like to honor their daughter, Ainsley Snyder, who gradu-

ated from Gilbert Classical Academy and was the 2020 Class  

Valedictorian. Ainsley was part of the National Honor Society, a National AP 

Scholar. Ainsley was a Girl Scout, and in Golf she was a 4 year varsity letter recipi-

ent, State Qualifier, and MVP. In Cross Country Ainsley was a 4 year varsity letter 

recipient, 3 time State Qualifier, team captain, and MVP. Ainsley will be attending 

Idaho State University where she will major in Secondary Education with an em-

phasis in Chemistry and Math. Ainsley is also on scholarship to play golf at ISU.  

Congrats Ainsley! 

 

 

The Tessarak Family would like to honor their son, Max Stephen Tesarek, 

who graduated with honors from Mountain View High School in Mesa, AZ. 

Max was a member of both National Honor Society and National  

Native America Honor Society. While at Mountain View High School Max 

ran track, earned honors in weightlifting, maintained a job at In and Out 

Burger and actively participated in Scouting. Max was a member of Troop 

88 and concluded his career in Scouting as a two-term Senior Patrol  

Leader – the highest youth leadership position. He has completed  

multiple Advanced Placement tests to complete his first year at ASU early. 

Max will be attending Arizona State University – Main Campus / Tempe in 

Fall 2020 studying Construction Science. Congrats to Max! 

 

 

The Metz family would like to honor their daughter, Reagan Metz, who  

graduated from American Leadership Academy-Queen Creek with a Fine Arts  

Seal in Choir.  She is graduating in the top twenty percent of her class with honor 

in Theater and Choir. Reagan will be attending Northern Arizona University on 

the Lumberjack Scholarship.  She will be studying Elementary Education, Music  

and Spanish. Congrats to Reagan! 

 

 

 

 

The Houseman family would like to honor their son, Evan Scott 

Houseman who graduated from Desert Hills High School. Evan has 

been involved in Boy Scouts, DeMolay and Youth Volleyball. He works 

at Artia Chandler Village Senior Residence. Evan is Past Master  

Councilor of Chandler Chapter DeMolay and is the current State  

Junior Councilor of the Arizona DeMolay State Association. Evan will 

be attending Chandler Gilbert Community College in the fall. Congrats 

to Evan! 
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The James family would like to honor Jackson Scott James who graduated 

from Mesa High School and will be going to trade school for Welding. 

Congrats to Jackson! 

 

 

 

 

Karla Mascarenes-Pack would like to 

honor her son Dylan Ashby on his grad-

uation from Highland High School. His 

proud family members include his fa-

ther Chad 

Ashby, Stepfa-

ther David 

Pack  and his siblings Ariana & Zander. Congrats to Dylan! 
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John and Carol Smith would like to announce the graduation of their granddaughters Saryn Jayne 

and Brooke Sipes from Flagstaff High School. Congrats Saryn and Brooke! 

(No Photos) 

 

2020 College and Graduate School Grads 

 
The Kotsonas family is proud to announce Anah Victoria Whittington 

graduated from Northern Arizona University with a bachelor’s degree in 

psychology and a minor in Social Work. Throughout her 4 years at NAU 

Victoria maintained a 3.4 GPA, conducted undergraduate research, and 

was involved in numerous sports. Congrats Victoria! 

 

 

 

 

The Boever family is proud to announce 

that  our 2 daughters graduated from  

Grand Canyon  University.  

Samantha Boever earned a Bachelor of  

Science in Business Analytics and  

Sabrina Boever earned a Bachelor of  

Science in Accounting.  

Congrats to Samantha and Sabrina! 

 

 

 

Ed and Pam Stressman would like to announce the graduation of 

their grandson Parker Holland from the W.P. Carey School of 

Business at ASU, with a BA in Business.  Parker is the son of Scott 

and Trish Stressman and the Grandson of Bonnie Grimes.  

Congrats to Parker! 
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 Health Ministry 

 

 

We continue to live with the threat of the virus COVID

-19 in our everyday lives here in Gilbert, Arizona and 

throughout the world.  Some states are easing off the 

Stay Home order.  It has been months since we have 

been able to sit down and eat in a restaurant.  We are able to order and takeout or drive 

through.  With all of this some of us have more time to make healthy food choices and to 

cook more.  I have noticed that while some grocery store shelves are empty of toilet paper 

and cleaning products, the produce is often beautiful and well stocked. 

 

Going to the gym is out of the question now so many find new exercise dancing with the 

kids while home schooling at the same time.  Things will get better.  Some things will have 

changed forever because of the impact of this virus.  Keep praying and keep following the 

guidelines set out by the CDC and the Arizona Department of Health. 

 

 

GUIDELINES FOR ALL PHASES: INDIVIDUALS 

 Wash your hands with soap and water or use hand sanitizer, especially after touching 

frequently used items or surfaces. 

 Avoid touching your face. 

 Sneeze or cough into a tissue, or the inside of your elbow. 

 Disinfect frequently used items and surfaces as much as possible. 

 Strongly consider using face coverings while in public, and particularly when using mass 

transit. 

PEOPLE WHO FEEL SICK SHOULD STAY HOME 

 Do not go to work or school. 

 Contact and follow the advice of your medical provider. 

 

 

Peace be with you, 

Therese Pineda RN Parish Nurse 
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Update on VBS 2020 
Dear VBS friends, 

 

Thank you for your patience as we have followed the COVID-19 situation in regards to our VBS pro-

gram. We are so sad to make this decision, at this time we feel we cannot run our VBS this year. 

 

Our church does not have a date scheduled to open at this time. Our Desert Southwest Conference 

leadership continues the suspension of all in-person gatherings as part of following the CDC’s 

guidelines. With this in effect, the date is still too soon to meet the needs to run VBS effectively. 

We are all so heartbroken by making this decision. Please know we miss you all already! 

 

We have also made the decision to not run a digital version of our VBS. We love the curriculum so 

much we would like to save it for next year and just make it amazing when we can meet again in 

person! 

 

Thank you all for your understanding during this time. We will continue to pray for all of our fami-

lies as our world slowly comes back into some sort of order that we recognize. Please know that 

you are all in our thoughts and prayers and we cannot wait until next year when we have the big-

gest party ever at our VBS! 

 

Blessings, 

Janelle Chiricuzio 
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Office will be open by appointment 

only  please call and set up  

appointment 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need resources please reach out to Pastor Diamond   and let her know 

what you need . She is also collecting hard to find items.  So please call  the 

office to talk to her about what you need or what you have .  If you  have 

been called by a volunteer  please let them know what you need and we can 

get them to you if we have them .  We also have pantry food boxes. Thank 

you for the generosity  you have shown!    You are all being the Hands and 

feet of  Christ! 

Resources available at Church Office        

Boxes contain canned goods, peanut butter, 

rice or noodles and canned tuna.  The  

contents vary. 



 

15 

 
A letter  concerning changes at the Preschool ……. 
 
       Goodbye to  Adrianne Mesa   

 
I wanted to take a minute to let you all know about some staff changes in the preschool that will 
begin June 1st.  After twelve years working at the preschool, I have taken a full time teaching job 
for the 2020-2021 school year.  FUM of Gilbert church and preschool have been a huge part of my 
life for the past fifteen years when my oldest daughter attended PreK.  Now that I have two of my 
daughters in college and my youngest a junior next year in high school, all of them very independ-
ent, it's time for me to return to work full time.  My time here has been a huge blessing, full of 
love, growth, challenges and friendships.  I will always keep the church, staff, preschool, and con-
gregation in my prayers.  
 
Lora and I have been in communication with Pastor Rick and have promoted several staff members 
into additional roles to take over my responsibilities. 
Betsy Marlinga, who has been part of the preschool staff for over ten years, will continue to teach 
PreK but will take over administrative duties.  She will write the evangel articles, do room requests, 
organize the preschool monthly mission and will supervise preschool special events and social me-
dia along with Lora. Her email is marlinga@gilbertumc.org 
 
Kari Green will continue to teach PreK as well as take over social media and managing the website. 
green@gilbertumc.org 
 
Kari will also be coordinating special events along with Shannon Slater who teaches T-Th 3s and 
lunch bunch.  green@gilbertumc    slater@gilbertumc.org 

 
Sarah Metz, church member and PreK aide, will take over the chapel lessons on Monday and  
Tuesday.   
 
Tiffany Scharff, church member, Parent Tot teacher and 3s aide, will mange the preschool garden.  
If there are any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out to Lora or myself. I have the utmost 
confidence in the preschool staff and know that the preschool and church will have many wonder-
ful years moving forward! 

 
Many blessings,  
 
 

Adrienne Mesa 
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  FUMC of Gilbert Preschool            Gilbert preschool                   @gilpreschool 

 

Preschool News 
www.gilbertpreschool.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you! 

We have been teaching preschoolers since 2005 here at church! Each class has been treasured 
and such a JOY to teach!  
What a blessing to have this ministry at our church. Thank you to all of the people who support 
and encourage us! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Registration for 2020-2021 
Share the news with a friend… we have a spots open in all our classes,  Parent Tot for 2 year olds 
and a caregiver, 3s and PreK. Our program teaches children about Jesus’ love and prepares them 
academically for elementary school. We’d love to take you for a tour! Check out our website or 
call 480 892 9166 for more information. 
 

Details about the start of the school year 
Enrolled students will receive an email in early July about class 
placement, Open House night and the first days of school. We are 
already excited to begin another awesome year of preschool! 

 
 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjJ1qL_jfnZAhVBj1QKHTsPCXcQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://unoy.org/en/twitter-strategy/&psig=AOvVaw34DJ_FxOuzOWLHGI1moS6s&ust=1521573725970710
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If you have any questions or would like more information about the preschool, 
please contact Lora Norris or Adrienne Mesa at 480 892 9166 or 
preschool@gilbertumc.org. 

 

ummer Fun Ideas 
Spending time together is the most special part of the Summer! Keep the activities simple 
and just enjoy them. 

 
Blow Bubbles   
Go on a Nature walk in the morning and find each of the colors of the rainbow 
Paint with water on the back porch 
Have a dance party! 
Make a cave or fort by covering a table with several sheets, have a picnic in there! 
 

Make Clean Mud 
Materials needed: 1 bar of Dove (or other moisturizing soap), 1 roll of white toilet tissue, 
warm water, and grater 
Grate the soap into your sand and water table or into a large bin. Have children rip toilet 
tissue into the bin Add warm water a little at a time. Mix together with hands—enjoy!  Ex-
tension: Try adding glitter to the mix—beautiful! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 

mailto:preschool@gilbertumc.org.
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Preschool and Kinder 

Summer 2020 Children’s Ministry What’s Happening? 

June and July are all about what we can spy 

with our little eyes. Get ready for I Spy! It’s 

a great theme and us focus on the things 

that help us believe in Jesus! We are help-

ing preschoolers see so they can believe in 

Jesus.  

We will have one key question and bottom 

line for June and July. We don’t think we 

can say these too much. They are that good. 

Get ready to ask, “who can believe in Jesus” 

and respond with, “I can believe in Jesus,” 

over and over again. Our hope is that each 

of your preschoolers will have the truth that 

they can believe in Jesus with them forever. 

God has always been involved in the world He 

created. We see His handiwork on display in 

creation. We see God’s love on display through 

Jesus, who came to rescue us. We respond to 

God in faith, believing in what we can’t see 

because of what we can see. When we focus 

on what we know to be true about God and 

the world God created, we can have faith in 

what we can’t see or fully understand. 

 

 

 

 

Mission: 
We will start col-

lecting for the 

food bank!! Bring 

in canned food 

or cereal for our 

local food banks! 

 

 
 

1ST-6th Graders 

            

Zoom Sunday School Schedule 

 

preschool/kinder 8:30-9 

1st-3rd 10:45-11:30 

4th-6th 11:30-12:15 

 

Wednesday Wilds 

We will take a break for summer 

but we can't wait to come back 

and see everyone in our new 

space!! 

mailto:Children’s%20Ministry
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                  Youth Communications 

TEXT MESSAGE UPDATES & REMINDERS 

       Youth updates via Remind app.  

    TEXT: @fumcgil to 81010 Youth News.  

Make sure we have your email &  

    permission to send to that address 

See all of our Graduates on pages  6-9     
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Summer Camp at Mingus Mountain 
Dear Friends, Family and Community of Mingus Mountain and Potosi Pines: 

Among the many difficult moments we have faced in the last few months, today we share one 

that is especially difficult: after what feels like an eternity of carefully following and evaluating 

the evolving COVID-19 situation, the Desert Southwest Board of Camping has reached the heart-

breaking, difficult, and values-based decision to suspend summer camp sessions for the month of 

June. This includes all Desert Southwest camp sessions, as well as guest camps, at Mingus Moun-

tain and Potosi Pines from now through July 4th.  

Coming to this Decision 

We arrived at this difficult conclusion after receiving guidance from a myriad of available authori-

ties including the Desert Southwest Conference guidelines for reopening, the White House Reo-

pening Plan, and the CDC guidelines for schools, day cares and churches. Ultimately, we deter-

mined that there are simply too many risks – both known and unknown, to hold our summer pro-

grams as usual. 

Although we have continued to plan, prepare, pray, and hope for another transformative sum-

mer, the risks posed by COVID-19 threaten our most sacred treasures: the health and well-being 

of our children, staff, and volunteers that attend camp, along with their communities back home. 

These risks also compromise our ability to provide the excellence in programming and participant 

care for which we strive.  Considering worshiping, meals, campfires, recreation and Bible study 

with all participants at a 6-foot distance is untenable. Not to mention, required face-coverings 

and the narrow focus on “no sharing” would inhibit the opportunity for connection. Additionally, 

campers, staff, and volunteers with asthma, respiratory conditions, and other health challenges 

would be extremely vulnerable, resulting in their potential exclusion from our communities and 

thus contradicting another one of our core values – inclusion. 

Next Steps 

First, the good news: we may potentially be able to offer summer camp programs at Potosi Pines 

in July and Mingus Mountain is hopeful we’ll open for our guest groups at the same time. The 

Board of Camping and camp staff will continue monitoring and assessing the situation and will 

decide about July by the beginning of June.  

In the meantime, we recognize that this is a time of financial stress for many families and we’d 

like to offer the following options for those of you who have already made payments for summer 

camp 2020: 

Transfer your deposit to a camp experience later this year or in 2021 

Receive a refund for payments made towards summer 2020 

Offer your deposit or payments as a sustaining gift to Mingus Mountain or Potosi Pines 
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As we work our way through what may feel like a lost summer, please know that we are still ac-

tively looking at opportunities to bring the joy and message of camp to as many people and 

communities as possible this year. We hope to open our sites to families once we enter “Phase 

2” for hiking, camping and retreating opportunities. Be on the lookout for information regarding 

family opportunities in the coming days. If a reduction in restrictions occurs quicker than we an-

ticipate, we may consider more programs that look like the camp we are used to. 

In the meantime, you are encouraged to talk with your camper about this news. To assist with 

those conversations, we’ve provided the attached document, “Tips for Talking to your Camper 

About Camp.”  

As we move through these unprecedented times, we ask for your prayers and continued sup-

port. Our love and prayers go out to each of you—our campers, our families, our supporters and 

friends.  

In Christ,  

The Desert Southwest Conference Board of Camping and the Leadership Teams at Mingus 

Mountain & Potosi Pines 
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Mothers Day Purse Drive   
Our Mother’s Day Purse Drive was smaller than usual due to 

Covid and our inability to collect donations at church.   

However, it was still a success!  We donated 24 purses 

packed filled with goodies.  This year we gave the gifts to two 

organizations.  We were able to make Mother’s Day a little 

brighter for women through UMOM and Family 

 Promise.     

 

Thank you First Gilbert UMC!!!! 

Missions Updates June 2020 
 

Almost 100 “Blessing Bags” were distributed to our congregation to keep handy in their cars. 

These are to hand out to homeless folks. Among other items, they contained water, hand 

wipes, Bibles, a list of resources and granola bars. 

 

The UMOM Walk to End Homelessness which had traditionally been held in September was 

scheduled for April 2020 this year. Due to the pandemic, it has been postponed until Sep-

tember 19. 

 

Family Promise made the decision to keep families on their campus during the COVID-19 

pandemic to protect congregational volunteers. We were asked to continue to provide meals 

each night. Most of the meals were supplied by individual volunteers, but a few nights need-

ed to be subsidized by the Missions fund as well as the usual breakfasts and lunches we pur-

chase. Many thanks to DyAnn O’Brien for coordinating! 

 

The annual Easter basket campaign was also affected. Pastor Diamond put together Easter 

bags for the children staying at the Family Promise Shelters. Backpacks and purses were giv-

en to parents as well. Many thanks to DyAnn We had planned to provide Adrianna Hernan-

dez’s church in Globe & also Sidewalk Sunday School with 100 bags. However, we scaled 

back to approximately 20 bags due to difficulty collecting contents, assembling and distrib-

uting them. 

 

Snacks the congregation donated to Gilbert Elementary School were given to families to take 

home when it was announced that the schools would remain closed for the remainder of the 

year. The school Social Worker indicated that many families are in great need of assistance. 

The Missions Committee voted to purchase $150 in Fry’s gift cards to assist them.  

Anyone wishing to donate gift cards or gently used books, please contact Elice Province at 

480-529-2687. 
 

Our hopes are to resume collections when the campus reopens. Keep an eye open for  

updates. 
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Mark your calendar for these other upcoming events: 
( all small groups are contingent on the CDC  recommendations.) 

 
Summer Camp at Mingus Mountain 
This is a camp run by the Desert Southwest United Methodist Conference.  All camps at 
Mingus Mountain camps are canceled  at this time due to covid 19.   
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Thank you to everyone who donated to the Gilbert Feeding Families 

 community food drive last 

weekend. 

 

 

 

Together, (at all 13 donation sites )

we collected nearly 85,000 pounds 

of food and $32,000 in Thank you to 

everyone who donated to the Gilbert 

Feeding Families community food drive 

last weekend. 
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 Prayers for those in need 

 

During this time of uncertainty we will be  

still be praying for those in need so please  

either call or email prayer requests and we 

will send them out to our dedicated prayer  

team. The office number is   480-892-9166   

or the email prayers@gilbertumc.org.   If It  

is pastors only please mark pastors only  

and it will go only to pastors.    

 

 

And we will being praying for all the concerns and praises. 

            Your prayer team 

Looking for Gently Used Laptops & Computers 
Have you bought a new computer, tablet, or laptop recently?  If so, you may have your “old” 

equipment laying around and taking up space.   Donate them to Church’s IT program and help us 

refresh some of the computer equipment 

around the church campus.   Concerned 

about your data?  We will securely wipe 

your computer before using it, or give you a 

CD that you can use to wipe it yourself.  

Drop off computers and laptops at the 

Church Office.   

 

Questions?   Contact Philip Tesarek at 

ITSupport@gilbertumc.org or (480) 510-

4588.  Thank you  

mailto:prayers@gilbertumc.org
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Congregational Care Support Groups 
For more information about groups and 
other support available, please contact 

Pastor Diamond at 
pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org 

or 480-892-9166  

Grief Share Support Group will be 

online now       
For those grieving the loss of  

someone close to them.  

 This support group. Led by  

Kay Pealstrom   

is meeting  on  Saturdays from  

  9am-10:30am  

From May 9th through Aug 1,2020 

Living Hope Support Group   
A group for those experiencing trauma or dealing with 

PTSD (post traumatic stress disorder).  This group meets 

on Wednesday evenings from 6:30-8:30pm.   (Small 

groups are  contingent on  the CDC  guidelines) 

mailto:pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org
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 1 2   3  Chat  N Chew 

meets every Wednes-

day at Noon in    

 4  Christian  

Women’s  

Fellowship  

9:30 am 

5 6  

Griefshare  

9:00-10:30 

Every Satur-

day   

7 8 

 

9   Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

10  Chat N Chew 

Noon 

11 

Shawl  

ministry  1pm  

12 13 

14 15 16 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

17 Chat N Chew 

18 Noon 

 

18  Book Club 

11AM 

19 20 Men’s  

breakfast   

8-9:30 am 

 

21 Father’s 

Day 

22 23 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

24  

 Chat  N Chew meets 

every Wednesday at 

Noon in  

25  26 27 

 

28 29 30 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

  Chat  N Chew meets 

every Wednesday at 

Noon in  

   

       

June Calendar of Events 2020 

( all studies and small groups  are contingent on the CDC  recommendations.) 
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Give your heart to Jesus ……………………. Pray More  
 

    1 Chat & Chew  

Noon 

 

2   Christian  

Women’s 

 Fellowship 9:30  

3 4  Independence 

day 

5  6 

 

7  Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study  

 

8  

Chat & Chew  

Noon 

 

9   shawl meeting  

1PM 

10 11 Griefshare  

9:00-10:30 

Every Saturday   

12 13 14   Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

15   Chat & Chew  

Noon 

 

16   book club 

11AM  

17 18  Men’s Breakfast  

8-9:30 

 

19 20 21 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

22 Chat & Chew  

Noon 

 

23 24 25 

26 

 

 

 

 

 

27  28 Tuesday  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

29 Chat & Chew  

Noon 

 

30 31  

July Calendar of Events 2020 
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Debby Munn     1                                

Samuel High                   2 

Betty Walker    2 

Diana Elliott        3              

Vicki Hanson                                  3 

Therese Pineda   3                                               

Barry Turnrose                                    3                        

Heather Ford                                        4         

Mason Ramirez   4 

Margaret DeBolt                              5                      

Shawn Smith                                       5          

Sara Sanders                5                                  

Shauna Harris                              7                          

Ashley Scharff                               7 

Mark Turner                7        

Lorelei Karavakis               8                  

Jordan Strom                 9 

Laura Contreras                        10 

Keith Carpenter                          11  

Alexis Eggen                                           11               

Brody Smith                    11 

Rilie Fairley                                12 

Judy Zangri                            12              

Karen Coleman                                      13                                  

Chloe Metz                                             13                                                                                                   

Elizabeth Ann Grant   14 

Skylar Ossian                                          14 

April Daugherty               15 

Christie Dorf                                           15 

Hayden Kopp                                          15 

Ty Hemingson                                        16 

Brendon Rizzo                                        16  

B
irth

d
ays / A

n
n

iversaries 
 

      June  Birthdays 

 
Date     Sweet Couple          Years Married 
03 Laura and Dean Boever  25 
06 Carolyn and Roy Phelphs  56 
08 Jackie and John Holmberg  46 
09 Cindie and Jason Rempel  19 
11 Tina and Phillip  Rees   32 
14         Therese and Albert Pineda   24 
14 Judy and Al Zangri                   51 
19 Chris and Craig Thompson                   49 
20 Molly and Dan Hahn     67          
20 Kate and Barry Turnrose                      45                          
22         Michelle and Sean Comstock  07              
24         Judy and Tom Bristow               54 
24         Jeanne and Larry Randolph  48 
30        Norma and Joe Mayne                   47 
30 Linda and Tom McKinley  34 

June Anniversaries 

Ed  Stressman                                            19 

Hannah Becker                                           20 

Austin Becker                                             20 

Linda Martell                                              21 

Richard Anthony                                        22 

Gayle Disch                                                 22 

Erna Huitema                                             22 

Nancy Ball                                                    24 

Kalia Carpenter                                           24 

Lisa Sotomayor                                           24 

Oliver Cantwell                                           25 

Nicholas Diaz                    25 

Kingston Gardour                                      25             

Vicki Harding                       25 

Kyle Rickman                                             26 

Keith Asplin               28  

Karla Romfo                                               28 

Joni Hirsch                                                  29 

Brandon Rickman      29 

Josie Carmichael                                       30 

Larson Hemingson      30 


